September 13, 2023

Dr. Joseph DaSilva, Ph.D., NCARD, REFP
School Construction Coordinator

School Building Authority L
Rhode Island Department of Education L -
255 Westminster Street - 5 =
Providence, RI 02903 | -

Dear Dr. da Silva,

The Bristol Town Council wishes to express their support for the submission of the Stage 2
Capital Plan by the Bristol Warren Regional School District for no more than $200,000,000 as
approved by the Joint Finance Committee on May 17, 2023. We understand the submission of
Stage 2 is the next step in approval for reimbursement of the proposed projects

The Bristol Warren Regional School District has consistently demonstrated its commitment to
providing the best possible education opportunities for our students. The Stage 2 Capital Plan
includes a new high school and priority maintenance at the other schools. Members of the Town
Council are also members of the Building Committee and provided input and feedback to the
submission.

We understand that the approval of this plan requires the support and cooperation of the Rhode
Island Department of Education. We kindly request that you give it careful consideration, as it
represents an essential step in our journey to provide our students with the high-quality education
they deserve.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Nathan Calouro, Chair of the Bristol Town Council
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